ANTIQUE MOTORCYCLE CLUB OF MANITOBA NEWSLETTER JANUARY 1992

There were 15 members and 2 guests present at the January 27th meeting.

Jim Harrison brought a short videotape which was viewed by the members present.

John Krahn volunteered to assist with activities for the coming year.

John Guntner acquired a new (old) Indian Chief which he brought to the meeting (in the back of his pick-up truck) - a very nice looking machine!

Ed Maisey gave a short report on the finances of the Club.

Bert Bentley made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by John Guntner.

The date of the next meeting is <u>February 24th</u>. Please note that the December 1992 meeting will be held on December <u>21</u>st and not on December 28th as set out in the last notice. Please mark your calendars accordingly.

THE ANTIQUE MOTORCYCLE CLUB OF MANITOBA

NEWSLETTER February 1992

There were fourteen members present at the February 24, 1992, meeting.

The Manitoba Motorcycle Club has announced a swap meet to be held Saturday, March 14, 1992 at Bourkevale Community Club, 100 Ferry Road. The admission is \$2.00 per person for the swap meet and \$8.00 for the social. If you wish to exhibit any wares, exhibitor's tables are \$10.00 each and the set up time is between 9:00 and 11:00. For more information contact Dave at 231-2140.

It was also decided that at our March 30, 1992 meeting there would be an auction with the proceeds being donated to the library fund of the Club. Would everyone therefore please review their inventories to see what parts, accessories or other motorcycle related paraphernalia they would like to donate to the auction.

It was nice to see Tiny Robins and his wife at the meeting. Tiny has two motorcycles for sale - a 175cc Jawa and a BSA Bantam, which are both in mint condition. If you are interested please contact Tiny.

Several members attended Rolling Thunder sponsor by Harley Davidson of Winnipeg. The City of Winnipeg police bike restoration won first prize, a 1942 Harley Davidson 45 won second and our own John Guntner's 1936 Harley Davidson received third prize in the classic restored category.

Mike Baraschuk would like to receive photos from the 1991 Spring and Fall Runs. Please call Mike after 7:00 p.m. at 757-2368.

The date of the next meeting is March 30, 1992.

THE ANTIQUE MOTORCYCLE CLUB OF MANITOBA

MARCH 1992

SE

There were 12 members present at the March 30, 1992 meeting.

Siggi Klann inquired as to whether the members would be interested in a two-day run to be held some time in July. There appeared to be sufficient general interest and Siggi was therefore going to get back to the membership with proposed dates and routes.

There was general discussion respecting efforts that might be made by all motorcyclists generally respecting Manitoba Public Insurance Corporation and the manner in which motorcycles are insured.

Attached is a copy of a letter that has been forwarded to all motorcycle club members. It is urged that each and every member write a separate letter to those parties identified in the first paragraph of that letter supporting the noted changes.

An auction followed wherein some \$21.55 was raised for library purposes.

Mike Baraschuk provided the following technical note:

In doing my restoration on my Matchless, with an AMC gear box, I found that a magnetic drain plug was not fitted. I therefore took a small magnet out of a shop screwdriver/magnet and use "J.B. Weld" to secure it. Car transmissions all use a magnet to pull metal out of the oil to prolong transmission life.

Mike has not yet received, but still hopes to obtain, some pictures of last year's spring run and corn roast. Would you please oblige by giving Mike a call at 757-2368.

The date of the next meeting is April 27, 1992.